
 

   

The recent end of term Celebration Assembly 
highlighted the many talents and 
achievements of our students, from the 
success with SAASTA, to the Jazz band 
performance and the learning undertaken by 
our students within their classes, including 
the Warburto biology excursion to the 
mangroves. 
 
For my part I spoke to the students about 
Excellence, one of our core values and 
something for which I want every child and 
staff member to strive. It is a challenging 
concept but I was impressed with the 
answers given by our students when asked 
what they thought excellence was. Many 
recognised that it was about not giving up, 
learning from mistakes and working together 
to improve, all traits of students with growth 
mindsets who are ready for the endless 
challenge of learning in the world of work. 
Part of the message that I hope will stay with 
them, is that this does not mean being the 
best at something but instead doing your 
best at everything. 

From the Principal’s Desk: 
Mr Alistair Williams 
With my first term as Principal of Kadina 
Memorial School almost over, I have taken 
a little time to reflect on my experience and 
learning journey so far. Firstly, I would like 
to thank the community for the welcome 
that I have received. There have been many 
warm and friendly faces greeting me at the 
school and around the town. With such a 
big move for myself and family, it is nice to 
have made a new “home” so quickly.  
 
The school has impressed me with its 
efficient organisation, excellent processes 
and the care they show for each student. I 
continue to realise how unique our school 
is, from its enormous size, to the fact that 
we have students from such a range of ages, 
and yet, Kadina Memorial manages to cater 
for them all. One of my most recent 
experiences with this was the graduation of 
the Youth Opportunities students, who 
undertook a nine week program. Despite 
many identifying their lack of confidence as 
an area that they wanted to develop, all 
managed to stand up in front of over 100 
people and deliver a personal speech about 
their journey. I congratulate all those who 
spoke during the evening and wish them 
well with the challenges that they set for 
themselves in the future.  

REMINDER 
Tomorrow, Friday 6 July:  End of term 

2 early dismissal 2.10pm  
 

School resumes term 3, Monday 23 
July, 8.30am 

 

Have a safe and restful holiday. 



 

 

Principal’s report continued: 
 
With Year 12 exam week being the first week of next term, 
I am positive that many of our senior students will have a 
busy holiday ahead, studying and practising, ensuring that 
they can get the most out of these trials. Those who don’t 
have exams, should also find time to guarantee that they 
are up to date and if possible, seize the opportunity to get 
ahead. Of course, each of them should find time to refresh 
themselves ahead of what is the most important term in 
their learning, one where they need to consolidate their 
learning and push themselves to achieve their very best.  
 
For those not in their final year, the holidays represent a 
time for them and their families to undertake their own 
reflection, to see where they have grown and 
furthermore, celebrate achievements. It is also important 
that they begin to set themselves goals for the next term, 
whether it be to read every night or to grasp the concept 
of relativity; these goals will help them work with a greater 
purpose. 
 
Enjoy the holidays, but remember, it should not be a break 
from learning. 
 
Regards,  
 
Alistair Williams 
Principal 
 

 
 

 
I’ll stick to ‘golden child’ in the primary years as the senior 
students versus staff netball games are very competitive!!   
 
There were lots of laughs and talented netballers on both 
teams, not to mention a bit of soreness in the days that 
followed! 
 

Governing Council update 
On a cold and chilly night, members braved the weather 
to meet, with discussions including: 
• 81% of school fees have currently been paid  
• Buses - a refined entry and exit point for bus drop off 

and pick up.  
• Breakfast club possibility being explored  
• Student representatives shared feedback from 

KMSC meetings and pictures of the staff v’s students 
netball matches in senior school and golden child in 
primary years  

Please see a Governing Council member for more 
information:  Michael Glasson (Chairperson), Sherelle 
Rowe-Sims (Vice Chairperson), Catherine Harris 
(Secretary), Mark Northcott, Lynne-Marie Power, 
Andrew Pearce, Mark Rundle, Andrew Mill, Brian Crosby, 
Catarina Harmer, Josie Metcalf, Liz Berger, Tammie 
Read, Paul Rundle, Kellie Davidson, Luke Atkinson (staff), 
Sandra Hawes (staff), Nicole Christy (KMSC), Seth Osborn 
(KMSC), Curtis Kleinig (KMSC), Debbie Terrett (Deputy 
Principal) and Alistair Williams (Principal). 
 

A Parent's Guide to Young People, 
Alcohol & Parties 
A free seminar will help parents, grandparents and 
guardians with evidence-based strategies for talking to 
their child about alcohol, protecting their home during a 
party, legal considerations and being a positive 
influence. 
Topics include: 

• Safety tips to protect a person's home 
• How to host a party and the law 
• Secondary supply laws and duty-of-care 

The Encounter Youth seminar will be held on Thursday 
26 July, in the Hospitality Centre, 6.30pm. All welcome. 
 

Why mathematics matters!  
A Year 11 General Maths class visited Stratco recently to 
learn about the maths that workers use on a daily basis. 
Students learnt how to quote for a post and rail fence, 
and to design and quote for a verandah.  
This visit, organized by teacher Simone Combe, 
illustrated why we need mathematics in our lives. 
I thank Stratco and other local businesses who assist us 
in our learning journey.  This week many Year 10 
students are on work experience, obtaining an insight 
into working life ‘post school’.   We hope to feature some 
of their experiences in next term’s newsletter. 
 

 



  

 

Sub School News 

 

R-6 Corner: Parents really matter 
A recent facebook link shared on our page of science 
journalist Helen Pearson, presenting at a TED talk where 
she shares some important findings and truths about life 
and good parenting is most revealing. 
For the past 70 years, scientists in Britain have studied 
thousands of children through their lives to find out why 
some end up happy and healthy while others struggle. 
This longest-running study of human development in the 
world identified those children who succeed in life: that is 
enjoy the privilege of a happy and healthy life, were often 
those who had parents who were interested, invested 
and engaged in their children. Their actions include: 

• Talking and listening to their child  
• Responding to them warmly  
• Taking them on trips and visits  
• Teaching letters and numbers  
• Reading to them every day 

Children with parents who were reading daily to their five 
year olds and taking an interest in them at ten years of 
age were less likely to be in poverty at 30 years of age.  
Interestingly children’s bedtime routines significantly 
affect this. Children who go to bed at different times are 
more likely to have behavioural problems than those with 
regular bedtimes. Families of children with behavioural 
problems who have switched to regular bedtimes have 
frequently seen an improvement in their child’s 
behaviour. 
Parents and what they do is really, really important. 
Thank you for the time you spend talking with your 
children, showing genuine interest in what they are 
doing, taking them on local and wider trips to see/talk 
about/share experiences, restricting access to ICT and 
ensuring regular bedtimes, as what you are doing is 
significantly impacting on your child’s long term health, 
wellbeing and happiness. 
 
Have a great holiday with your child, 
 
Cheers 
 
 
 
Debbie Terrett  
Head of R-6  
 

The 12 min version of this clip is located:  
https://www.ted.com/talks/helen_pearson_lessons_fro
m_the_longest_study_on_human_development 
The short summary clip is located:  
https://www.facebook.com/682670097/posts/1015561
6788040098/ 

Why we should attend school 
During Week 9 students in Years 3-6 have analysed their 
attendance data for Semester 1. 
They have looked at the fraction and percentage of time 
that they have been at school and how this can impact 
on their learning. 
This provides students the opportunity to analyse 
meaningful and real life data as well as discuss what a 
powerful learner looks like. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

https://www.ted.com/talks/helen_pearson_lessons_from_the_longest_study_on_human_development
https://www.ted.com/talks/helen_pearson_lessons_from_the_longest_study_on_human_development
https://www.facebook.com/682670097/posts/10155616788040098/
https://www.facebook.com/682670097/posts/10155616788040098/


 

 

 

Middle School 
Another term and another semester behind us and we 
celebrate all that we have achieved and look forward to 
what lies ahead for the Middle School. Special thanks to 
Mini Bath and Andrew Wilson for filling in for Kristina 
Toole and Stacey Evans respectively and ensuring that 
learning programs continued seamlessly. All the best to 
Jaimee Bensen who is heading off for the next semester - 
thank you for your contribution to the teaching and 
learning programs within our Middle School. We have 
enjoyed having you and hope to see you again at Kadina. 
 

Reports are out today and you may have some questions 
around attendance. Students are expected to have an 
attendance rate of 95%.  Just like the workforce, students 
are allowed 10 days of absence a year and so for the first 
semester students are permitted to have 5 days of non-
attendance. Attending excursions, SAPSASA etc are 
considered days at school. As our attendance rate is 
expected to be at 95% if your child met this in the subject 
it is considered to be excellent - if your child fell below this 
is marked as unsatisfactory. If you have any questions or 
queries please approach the subject teacher. 
 

Wishing you all a safe break and look forward to seeing 
you all next term. 
 
 
 
Tarryn Germein 
Head of Middle School 
 
Healthy Lifestyle Learning 
This semester Miss Frost’s Senior Small Hospitality Class 
has focused on healthy lifestyles choices. We have 
analysed the Australia Guidelines for Healthy Eating and 
created a range of healthy dishes. We were fortunate to 
talk to Vicki about the healthy options that the canteen 
provides and how the Right Bite program works.  Students 
were then able to critically analyse the canteen menu and 
colour code the foods that aligned to the Right Bite 
Program. We thank Vicki for speaking with us.  
 

 

Unit News 
This week sees the culmination of our term theme 
“Animals”. Both the Junior and Senior classes have 
participated in some fantastic learning opportunities. 
The students learnt about caring for pets and had an 
opportunity to get up close and personal with some 
animals, as well as learning about wild animals and the 
countries of the world where they live. 
 

The Art and Craft learning area has been one of the main 
focus areas this term and the students have made some 
wonderful animals out of a variety of materials. The 
classrooms look very bright, colourful and creative with 
the array of items that have been made. There are 
monkeys, fish in fish bowls, ants, cats, dogs, sheep, lions 
and frogs to name a few. Thanks to Rachel and Julia who 
have organised a fabulous activities program.  
 

In the latter part of this term, staff and students have 
been looking at “Mindfulness” in the Unit and as a result 
have implemented some yoga techniques into lessons. 
The Senior class had some lessons with Donna who used 
her expertise to show the students lots of different 
moves to support relaxation and a calm mind. The Junior 
class has been following the exercises on yoga You Tube 
clips after each recess and lunch.  These have been a 
great way to relax the students after break times. These 
as well as other activities to support a calm mind and 
environment, will continue next term. 
 
 
 
Sandy Mumford 
Unit Coordinator 
 

 



 

SACE Aboriginal Student Pathways 

 

Five senior Kadina Memorial School students travelled to 
Adelaide University on Wednesday 13 June to attend the 
SACE Aboriginal Student Pathways Conference at the 
University of Adelaide. 
 
With 'Footprints for the Future' as its theme, the 
conference provided students with an opportunity to 
explore future study, training and job options while also 
inspiring students to continue successfully in their SACE 
studies. 
 
Tyrah, Talisha, Pearson, Cody and Chloe heard from past 
and current university students, who spoke about their 
experiences and achievements at university and their 
future goals.   
 
Students then attended a variety of workshops, such as 
computer science, biology and law.  These workshops 
gave students an insight into job opportunities within 
these fields of study.   
 
Students also listened to representatives from different 
universities, TAFE and industries who spoke about various 
pathway opportunities, and where such opportunities 
can take you. Students were able to speak to each of 
these representatives during break times for 
individualised career pathway counselling.  
 

 
 
Students gained much knowledge from attending the 
SACE Aboriginal Pathways Conference and felt more 
inspired in working towards their life goals. 
 
Janine McKay 
Aboriginal Education Teacher 
 

 

 

 
 
 

NAIDOC Week Excursion 
 

A full report and photos will feature in the 
next newsletter. 



 

 

Preparing Year 12 Students for the Future 
At Kadina Memorial School, we provide many opportunities for Year 12 students to begin planning for their futures. 
From the end of Term 2, student commitments will begin to increase. It is suggested that families take note of the 
different events or opportunities that are being extended to students during the next five months as we assist them in 
preparing for life after school. 
 
Holiday Sessions 
Many Year 12 teachers make themselves available to students during the Term 2 and Term 3 holidays. These sessions 
can be focussed on revision for exams or opportunities to complete practical work. Students are encouraged to attend 
school at these times as appropriate. Due to the timing of Ski Trip, the majority of sessions will be held in Week 1 of the 
Term 2 holidays and times have been negotiated between students and staff. Students are not required to wear 
uniform, however it would be appreciated if they let teachers know if they plan to attend. We thank those teachers 
who are giving up their own time to run the sessions and trust that students will take full advantage of this opportunity 
to hone their knowledge and skills. 
 
Year 12 Mid-Year Exams 
Families are reminded that Year 12 Mid-Year Exams are being held on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday of Week 1, 
Term 3. There will be no Year 12 classes running at this time. Students are required to only attend their exam at the 
Kadina Football and Netball Clubrooms. They are encouraged to arrive at least 15 minutes before the examination is 
scheduled to begin. Students are required to wear full Kadina Memorial School uniform and bring all required stationery 
in a clear plastic sleeve. 
 
If any Year 12 student comes onto school grounds during these three days, sign-in and sign-out, behaviour and uniform 
rules apply. Students may elect to meet with teachers outside of their timetabled examination times catch up on any 
work not completed. This needs to be organised with the class teacher prior to the end of Term 2. The Year 12 Study 
Area will be available for students to use for individual work if catching a bus. 
 
A Trial Examination for English Literary Studies will be held in August, as prepared by the SACE Board. A Trial Examination 
for General Mathematics will be held during the Term 3 holidays on school grounds. 
 
Year 12 Day 
Following the success of the 2016 and 2017 events, a Year 12 Day has been organised for Thursday, Week 1, Term 3 at 
the Kadina Football and Netball Clubrooms. Based on the results of the Year 12 Wellbeing survey completed in Term 1, 
as well as feedback from previous attendees, the day covers information related to: Centrelink, Healthy Eating and 
Stress Management, SATAC Applications, Future Employment Pathways and the Encounter Youth ‘Safety at Schoolies’ 
presentation. The day is punctuated by activities in which the Class of 2018 will be pitted against each other for the final 
time as representatives of Chandler, Heath, Rose and (the Mighty) Southwood. 
 
Students are reminded that school uniform is not required to be worn on Year 12 Day, however appropriate attire and 
footwear must be worn. Students need to bring their own Recess. Lunch is supplied for those who returned payment 
to the finance office before Friday, Week 8, Term 2. 
 
Destination Meetings 
As part of the Kadina Memorial School wellbeing program, Year 12 students and their parents/caregivers are asked to 
attend a destination meeting with Senior Wellbeing Leader, Karm Kleinig during Term 3. At this meeting students will 
be asked to either complete their SATAC applications (if planning on continuing into Tertiary study) or their 2019 training 
and employment plan. A letter is included in the Year 12 Day booklet outlining how to book this meeting via the School 
Interviews portal. Copies will also be emailed to students on Friday, Week 1, Term 3. 
 
Year 12 Student Reference Letters 
As part of the Kadina Memorial School Year 12 leavers process, any student who wishes to receive a School Reference 
Letter must submit a written request to Miss Tucker by Friday, Week 6, Term 3. A School Reference is written by a 
representative of the school and provides detail regarding a student’s literacy and numeracy skills, application to set 
tasks, uniform appearance and punctuality, social skills and involvement in extra-curricular activities. Students who are 
entering into a vocational pathway and/or those who will not have a reference statement provided by an employer may 
find this document useful when applying for future employment. A letter is included in the Year 12 Day booklet outlining 
how to apply for this. Copies will also be emailed to students on Friday, Week 1, Term 3.  
 
 



 

 

Student Residential College Reference Letters 
Students who are intending to apply to a residential college for 2019 will be required to submit an academic reference 
supplied by the school. In order to ensure continuity and to manage staff time, please only request these from Miss 
Tucker. It is appreciated if all requests are made via email and include a copy of the required criteria. 
 
Final Year 12 Meeting 
There will be a final meeting held for all Year 12 students at 11am on Monday, Week 8, Term 3. During this meeting, 
students will be provided with information regarding the leaving process at Kadina Memorial School including final 
due dates, examinations, leavers forms, and the Year 12 Farewell Assembly. It is requested that all Year 12s attend 
this session as vital information is provided which will assist in the transition of students. 
 
Year 12 Farewell Assembly 
All families of Year 12 students will be invited to the Farewell Assembly for the Class of 2018 held on Friday 2nd 
November, 2018. Please ensure that the postal and email addresses supplied to the school are accurate as RSVPs will 
be sent to families during Term 3. 
 
Year 12 Formal 
Information regarding the Year 12 Formal will be made available during Term 3 by the student representatives on the 
2018 Formal Committee. We thank Karm Kleinig and those students involved for the time that they have taken to 
organise this event. 
 
If you have any questions regarding any of this information, please contact Megan Tucker via 
megan.tucker74@schools.sa.edu.au. Hang in there – there’s only 17 weeks until the first exam begins! 
 
Megan Tucker 
Year 12 Year Level Manager 
Senior School Teacher 

mailto:megan.tucker74@schools.sa.edu.au
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 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday 

Wk 10 T2 2nd July 
 

3rd  July 
 

4th July 
 

5th July 6th July 
Jazz Band practise 
CANCELLED 

Wk 1 T3 23rd July 
Concert Band 
rehearsal 3:15-
4:30 

24th  July 
 

25th July 
Jazz Band Practise 
3:15pm-5:00pm 
 

26th July 27th July 
Jazz Band practise- Mr 
Meehan 
 

ARTS CALENDAR 

 

YEAR 8 ART 
Year 8 Ceramic Bowls 
This trimester students have been learning about clay and the pinch pot technique. They designed a 
bowl that was functional and used organic line patterns. The history component focused on Australian 
Aboriginal Art, Navajo firing process and using your environment as inspiration. The line designs were 
etched into the clay using the intaglio process. Below are examples of the outcome from two classes. 
 
Year 8 Ceramic Whistles 
All Year 8 students have the opportunity to make a clay whistle using the pinch pot method and joining 
techniques.  They learnt about the glazing process of under glazing and over glazing to give colour to 
their work. All students were able to present a functioning whistle. Below are some examples of 
outcomes. 
 

 

The Year 9 music class organised a 
performance to showcase their 
learning to a large audience in the 
BER Building on Wednesday 27 
June. Students have been 
preparing for this performance 
over the past semester. Fun was 
had by all! 

Student Spotlight 



 

 

Gallant in Defeat – 8/9 Knocked Out   

The Kadina Memorial School Year 8/9 Knockout Football team has again been pipped by arch rivals Faith Lutheran 
College in Round 2 of this year’s Secondary School Sport South Australia Year 8/9 Knockout Football competition. Off 
the back of a brilliant game 1 performance, the boys fell agonisingly short in game 3 of the round robin carnival at Clare.  
 

Game 1 pitted Kadina against home side Clare High School. A flying start saw early ascendancy fall to the visitors with 
goal umpire Thomas Depledge getting a workout in the opening half much to his displeasure. Jack Rowntree was like a 
mouse on cheese picking off loose balls within the forward 50 before bombing the opening goal of the game from long 
range. Dylan Branford had his skates on and scythed his way through the defence to finish with two first half goals whilst 
Connor Knight took a different approach using his big frame to lope forward and hit the scoreboard. The game soon 
evened out with Clare venturing forward on several occasions only to be thwarted by defenders Will Neumann and Will 
McKay. This allowed Kadina to skip away to a 22-point half time lead. The second half emulated the first, as the midfield 
unit of Knight, Branford, Lachie Brook and Charlie Adams bullied their Clare opponents with ferocious attacks on the 
ball. Toby ‘Plugger’ Glasson got on the end of some skillful plays to finish with two goals whilst Branford added a third 
to his account. Kadina eventually ran out 44 point winners. 
 

Faith Lutheran College comfortably defeated Clare in game 2 setting up a showdown in game 3 of the carnival. It was a 
cracker from the outset with both sides courageously throwing their bodies at the football. Although dominating 
possession in the opening half, Kadina managed to miss several easy opportunities allowing Faith to swoop and kick 
away to a 15-point half time lead. An inspiring half time rev up saw Kadina come out all guns a blazing. Charlie Adams 
played like a man possessed, single handedly lifting Kadina off the canvas and back into the contest. The opening bounce 
of the second half saw him burst through packs like Tarzan, before landing a long range goal to spark a frenzy amongst 
his team mates. Inspired by his captain, Angus Cock channelled his inner Gary Ablett to kick a miraculous goal from the 
boundary line before Glasson spun out of a pack to kick another miraculous goal. At this point, Kadina had hit the front 
with 13 minutes to play. The game seesawed between forward lines for the ensuing 10 minutes as bodies flew from 
every contest. With 5 minutes remaining, Faith managed several inaccurate scoring shots before a final mark and goal 
sunk the Kadina ship. Kadina fought out the contest but fell agonisingly short, eventually going down by 7 points. 
 

Although they didn’t get the result, the boys should be proud of the effort they displayed in adverse circumstances. 
Many players stood up to be counted when the pressure was on and again showed that as a school, Kadina is a 
measuring stick for their peers both academically and on the sporting field. 
 

Thanks to goal umpire Thomas Depledge, trainer Di Boothey and umpire Jakeb Branford for their assistance on the day. 
 

Coach, Shane Moss. 
 
Game 1: Kadina Memorial School defeated Clare High School 
7 goals, 9 behinds, 51 points to 1 goal, 1 behind, 7 points 
Best players:  Dylan Branford, Charlie Adams, Nathan Perkins,  
Will Neumann, Connor Knight.  Goal scorers:  Dylan Branford 3,  
Toby Glasson 2, Connor Knight 1, Jack Rowntree 1 
 

Game 2:  Kadina Memorial School lost to Faith Lutheran College 
4 goals, 3 behinds, 27 points to 5 goals, 4 behinds, 34 points 
Best players: Charlie Adams, Nathan Perkins, William McKay 
Will Neumann, Brad Daniel. Goal scorers: Nathan Perkins 1,  
Charlie Adams 1, Toby Glasson 1, Angus Cock 1 
 



 

8/9 netball Zone Carnival 

 

On Tuesday 19 June, three Kadina Memorial School teams 
participated in a zone carnival at Maitland.  A Year 8/9 
Knock Out team was selected from this event. 
 

KMS 1:  Eliza Monger, Kianna Peppall and Sharnee 
Manners held tight in defence and with several intercepts 
from Zara Herbert, Sophie Venning and Tiana Rogers in 
the midcourt. The girls worked together to get the ball to 
the goalies, Georgia Flowers, Chey Ostendorf and Matilda 
Jones, who shot magnificently all day. Safe to say we 
enjoyed the day, coming third overall. Thank you to Miss 
Kaesler, Miss Hennell, Miss Cameron, Gen and Di for 
helping and coaching us.  
 

 
 

KMS 2:  Our team consisted of Shayla Herbert, Lucy Johns, 
Kayleigh May, Victoria McKay, Saraya Mercer, Olivia 
Elsworthy, Meg Dayman, Emarli Raymond and Alexis 
Wibrow. We played Maitland Lutheran 2 and 
unfortunately started with a loss. Our second game we 
played Maitland Lutheran 1, taking away a win but 
unfortunately lost our third game. Our fourth game was 
tough against KMS 1, resulting in a draw 15-15. Saraya, 
Lucy and Liv were successful in getting the ball to our 
offence and shooting many goals. Shayla, Meg and Liv 
defended well getting tips off many passes. Kayleigh, 
Emarli, Victoria and Alexis played well in midcourt, 
feeding the ball to the goalies.  Altogether our team had 
some ripper games and played well throughout the day. 
Thanks to Miss Cameron for coaching us. 
 

 

KMS 3:  Daisy-Lea Turnbull, Jess Niotis, Natalie Harris, 
Hayley Brown, Tenille Manners, Talia Loechel, Ella Bond 
and Annalise Evans played in this team. KMS 3 won the 
game against Maitland Lutheran 1 by a goal. During the 
second game we lost a player due to an injury which 
made it difficult as we then only had seven players, so 
no one could bench. All netballers were taken out of 
their comfort zones playing new positions, but overall 
we enjoyed every bit of it, even the karaoke on the way 
home. Thanks coaches and umpires and special helpers 
for this day. 
 

 
 

 
Above, Year 8 Olivia Elsworthy gets a hand to a ball 
intercepting a pass in full flight.   
 
 
 
 

Social Media Guidelines:  A gentle 
reminder to parents and caregivers when 
taking photos at all school events, on-site 
and off-site. 
 
‘In the interest of child protection and 
student privacy you are reminded, when 
using social media, to only post images of 
your child.’  
 



  

DMC and School News 

 

Decision Making Committee 
The Kadina Memorial School Decision Making Committee 
is a representative committee consisting of staff, students 
and parents who meet each fortnight.  The next DMC is 
scheduled for Term 3 week 1, Monday 23 July, 5pm in the 
Staff Room.  
 

Proposals for consideration: 
Principal approved proposals:  
Proposal:  Encounter Youth Presentation, Year 10-12 
Date:  Thursday 26 July 
Proposer:  Karmela Kleinig 
 

Proposal:  Open knock Out Basketball – Boys and Girls 
Date:  Thursday 2 August, Tanunda 
Proposer:  Simone Combe 
 

Proposals for consideration: 
Proposal:  Year 6 Illawonga Camp (Annual Event) 
Date:  Camp 1 Monday 10 September – 12 September; 
Camp 2 Wednesday 12 September – 14 September 
Proposer:  Catherine Smart and Kylie Williams 
 

Proposal:  Way 2 Go Bike Ed 
Date:  Wednesday 17 October – Thursday 25 October 
Proposer:  Helen Skinner 
 
Canteen News 
It has been a busy term and we again thank everyone for 
their support. Our pizza scrolls have become a regular 
lunch option for many students. We make them from 
scratch everyday! If you love what we do here at Canteen, 
please don’t hesitate to pop in and see us for a copy of 
your child’s favourite recipe. 
 

We are looking for more volunteers to help in Canteen for 
term 3 if possible. So if you are sick of housework and just 
want to get out of the house, pop in and see us today, or 
ring us on 88211254 or 0419866471. 
 

Enjoy the holidays! 
Thanks Vicki Hartleib, Canteen Manager 
 

 
Pictured above, our student helpers with just three of the 
many boxes of Subway orders from our Subway Day in 
Week 8.  Thank you for your support.  

Sharing the fun of music 
Year 9 music students had the fun opportunity to share 
their love of music with Mrs Kelly-Brook’s class in an 
impromptu learning moment. Pictured, you can see the 
Year 9 music students practising their music pieces for 
the Year 9 Performance which was held in Week 9 in the 
Beryl Hall. The Reception / Year one class loved listening 
to the big kids and then wanted to join in. Students from 
Mrs Kelly-Brook’s class chose a percussion instrument 
and followed the conductor’s instruction to join in on 
the chorus. It was so much fun, just what music is 
intended for. Sharing and Laughter. 
 

 
 

 
 

Kidding around 
There’s a lot of ‘kidding’ around at the moment as Year 
9’s get to know their goats in the lead-up to the Royal 
Adelaide Show.   



 

Community News  

Yorkers Basketball 2018/19 Season: First 
training / selection for U10, U12, U14, U16 and U18s.  
Sunday 29 July, Copper Coast Sports and Leisure Centre, 
Kadina, 3.00pm to 4.30pm (after the CCSLC Official 
Opening).  
Second training / selection will be held Sunday 5 August.  
We look forward to seeing you.   
Queries and apologies to Trudy Ireland at 
trudy_kap@hotmail.com.  
 

Copper Coast BMX Club: National Sign On Day, 
Sunday 15 July, Drain Road, Kadina, 1.30-3pm.  For 
more information contact lee Tremayne 0439 505 284 
or Andy Semmens on 0419 800 399. 

Principal: Alistair Williams 
Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) 

KADINA SA 5554 
Phone: 8821 0100 

Fax: 8821 1058  
dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

www.kms.sa.edu.au  

The newsletter is published fortnightly and given to the youngest member of the family. Alternative ways of receiving the 
newsletter are e-mail (please send a request to dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au) or accessing on the school website at 

www.kms.sa.edu.au, facebook or Daymap Parent Portal. To access daymap please visit the website’s Contact Us or call the 
Front Office for assistance (8821 0100). 

 

To inform KMS that your child/children 
are absent or late with reason: 

 

1. Phone: 8821 0100 
2. Text: 0417 963 378 with name and class 
3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or 
4. Write and sign a note in your child/ren’s diary. 

Calendar 
TERM 3  

2018 
MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 1 23rd July 
Yr 12 Midyear Exams 
5pm DMC 

24th July 
Yr 12 Midyear Exams 
LLL Bike Program, L2 
Yr 10 Youth Opportunities 
External Review 

25th July 
Yr 12 Midyear Exams 
KMSC Captain mtg (lunch 
time) 
External Review: Parent/ 
caregiver meeting, Staffroom, 
8.45am 
External Review: Governing 
Council & Parents & Friends 
feedback, in the Hospitality 
Centre, 5.30pm 

26th July 
Yr 12 Day, Kadina Football 
Club 
 
Encounter Youth sessions 
 
External Review 
3.30 Finance Mtg 

27th July 
Rec – Year 12 Violet Day, 
Meningococcal 
Awareness Day 
 
 
 
 
SCSH Gym, CCSLC, 
11.30am   

Week 2 30th July 
Yr 12 Bushwalk, Mambray 
Primary KMSC mtg 
Middle KMSC mtg 

31st July 
Yr 12 Bushwalk, Mambray 
ICAS English Competition 
Yr 10 Youth Opportunities 
Yr 11 Wellbeing Workshop, 
CCSLC (limited number of yr 11’s) 
LLL Bike Program, L2 
Kirrilie Smout Calm & Confident 
Kids parent session, Hospitality 
Centre, 6.30-8pm 

1st August 
Yr 12 Bushwalk, Mambray 
Stage 2 Integrated Learning Self-
Reliant Camp 
7pm Governing Council 

2nd August 
Senior KMSC mtg (lunch time) 
Balaklava Eisteddford rehearsals 
Open KO Basketball, Tanunda 
Stage 2 Integrated Learning Self-
Reliant Camp 
NEWSLETTER 

3rd August 
SCSH Gym, CCSLC, 11.30am 
Balaklava Eisteddfod 
NYP Basketball Carnival 
Stage 2 Integrated Learning 
Self-Reliant Camp 

 

 

Term 3: Monday 23 July – Friday 28 September   Week 3, Early Closure Day 2.20pm, Tuesday 7 August (buses depart 2.30pm) 
Week 7, School Closure Day, Adelaide Show, Friday 7 September Week 8, Pupil Free Day, Monday 10 September 
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